The Jackson County Board of Education met in official session on Monday, May 14, 2012 at 6:00 p.m. at the Gordon Street Center.  The Superintendent’s comments included student recognitions, DOE recognition of the school nutrition program, recognition of EJMS receiving the Platinum Award, Melissa Gaffney presented the Student Response System, the SPLOST Report, the Energy Consumption Report, the Financial Report, “Panther Project” update, and an update on the School Council Reports.  Members present were:  Mrs. Lynne Massey-Wheeler, Chairperson; Mr. Tim Brooks, Vice-Chairman; Ms. Celinda Wilson, Mr. Steve Bryant, and Mr. Michael Cronic.
1. On a motion by Mr. Bryant, seconded by Mr. Brooks the minutes were approved.

2. On a motion by Mr. Cronic, seconded by Mr. Bryant, the agenda was approved after the addition of “item c” to the consent agenda action items.

3. On a motion by Mr. Cronic, seconded by Mr. Bryant, the following items were approved using the consent agenda process:

a. the minutes were approved to reflect that a work session was held on Thursday, May 10, 2012 at 6:00 p.m. at the Gordon Street Center.  Members present were: Mrs. Lynne Massey-Wheeler, Chairperson; Mr. Tim Brooks, Vice-Chairman; Mrs. Celinda Wilson, Mr. Steve Bryant, and Mr. Michael Cronic.

b. a recommendation was approved for the expenditure of up to $4925.00 in SPLOST revenue for the installation of new carpet in the media center at West Jackson Primary.

c. a recommendation was approved for the expenditure of up to $8,500.00 in SPLOST revenue to be used as an additional funding for the SPLOST project “Installation of new floor covering at NJES, MES, BES, SJES, WJP, and WJMS”.  The request was due to the unforeseen base floor conditions as MES.

d. the attached list of surplus items were approved for disposal or sale.

e. the attached list of individuals were approved for employment.

f.  the attached list of terminations/resignations were approved.
g. the attached list of transfers were approved.

h. the attached list of substitute teachers were approved for the remainder of the 2011-2012 school year.

4. On a motion by Mr. Brooks, seconded by Mr. Cronic, the meeting was adjourned.

______________________________

________________________

Dr. Shannon Adams




Mrs. Lynne Massey-Wheeler

Superintendent





Chairperson

